PCSP 

Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        26 September 2023 at 10am Hybrid/ WebEx
	Present via WebEx:
	Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr John Boyle, Cllr Christopher Jackson, Ald Keith Kerrigan, Cllr Emma McGinley, Ald Niree McMorris, Cllr Antaine O’Fearghail.

Mr Thomas Conway, Mr Aodh McCay, Miss Una McCartney, Ms Linda Watson.

Mr Bryan McCaul in attendance for Mr Adrian Kealey (NIFRS).
PSNI: CI Yvonne McManus, CI Siobhan Watt.

	In Attendance at Meeting:
	Vanessa Russell (PCSP Manager), Ciara Bond (Admin), Cllr Sandra Duffy (PCSP Chair), Mrs Mary Casey and Mr Fergal Leonard.

	DSPCSP 32/23
	Apologies

Ald Darren Guy, Mr Noel McNulty (NIHE), Mr Paul Ryan (YJA), Ms Denise Stewart (PBNI).

	DSPCSP 33/23
	Introduction and Welcome - Chairperson’s Business 
The PCSP Chair, Sandra Duffy, welcomed all PCSP members to the meeting and said she hoped all had a restful summer break.  

	
	There was no further Chairperson’s Business.

	DSPCSP 34/23
	Approval of Minutes - PCSP PC Minutes 25/07/23 PCPM 07/23-15/23
The Minutes of PCSP Meeting were checked for accuracy.  The minutes were proposed as follows:

Proposed by Cllr Emma McGinley

Seconded by Ms Linda Watson

	DSPCSP 35/23
	Matters Arising
Justice and Security Act Accountability Meetings – monthly meetings to be held; members can attend and have the opportunity to select BWC footage and ask questions on same. 

Upcoming meeting is to be held in October and will be attended by 2 independent members, Aodh McCay and Mary Casey.  Members were encouraged to put their names forward for attendance at future meetings.

Funding re CSW/CCTV to PSNI – email has been received to acknowledge receipt of letter but a response has not yet been received.  A meeting has been arranged with ACC Singleton and relevant partners re CCTV; members will be updated of the outcome.

PCSP Manager
Letter to Chief Constable re Resourcing Issues – letter was issued to members prior to meeting taking place.

PCSP Meetings in Council Chambers – previous discussions were held with regard to holding meetings in Council Chambers due to sound issues in Harbour House.  After having spoken to colleagues, Council has confirmed that 15 members would be required to be in attendance, as an employee from IT needs to attend to set up and facilitate the meeting.  The Council Chamber has been booked for the PCSP meeting on 24/10/23 (until 11.30am), pending confirmation of numbers from PCSP members.

The Chair thanked Vanessa for the information.

It was mentioned by an independent member that it was difficult to get to know people over Webex and that there would hopefully be more than 15 people in attendance. This was positive more than negative.  The PCSP requested a proposer and seconder in order to confirm booking Council Chambers:

Proposed by: Cllr John Boyle

Seconded by: Mr Fergal Leonard

It was confirmed that the online Webex option would still be facilitated.

ASB – an elected member informed members that a party colleague Mark H Durkan had been the focus of recent intimidation from a body of people who are nameless at this point.  Mr Durkan works hard in Strathfoyle community and it is not good when an elected member is targeted. It is a worrying situation as he has young children.  He was initially reluctant to go public as he supports his community.  ASB is currently an issue in Strathfoyle.  The elected member said he would like to send solidarity and support from PCSP to support Mark and his family.  He also queried how PSNI were going to tackle the situation going forward.
The Chair stated she had heard Mark on Radio Foyle and seen information with regards to ASB on social media and stressed the situation was terrible for any family with children.  The Chair felt solidarity towards Mark and his family also.

An elected member passed on regret to Mark and stated it was despicable that he was targeted in this way and her party stood with that.  Regards were sent to Mark with the hope that this would be resolved.

An independent member reiterated what had been said by the elected member and stated it was a bad situation when Mark had to speak out about it.  Mark does sterling work in Strathfoyle.  Hopefully, the situation can be resolved but it can only come from that community.  PSNI would be aware of the situation to take steps to address it.  Strathfoyle has a community forum with good community workers and councillors to deal with this.  It was suggested that maybe some type of public meeting be called in Strathfoyle re ASB as a way forward.  The issue lies within the community and these people feel they are exempt from the community.  The independent member stood in solidarity with Mark and his family.
Another elected member stood in solidarity with Mark and family and said it was a disgraceful situation.  Numerous people have been threatened across the community by small minorities and it is unacceptable wherever it happens.  This type of threat is unacceptable when trying to recruit independent members.  Support was sent to Mark and his family.
The NIFRS confirmed they attended several ASB incidents in the Strathfoyle area in recent weeks and the NIFRS representative stated they were keen to work with local groups to help.  Thoughts are with Mark and family.

It was mentioned by an independent member that 20 years ago she was part of Strathfoyle Youth and Culmore Youth together with a leadership programme.  Strathfoyle had a Library and Teacher’s Centre, there was a flat for the youth and Women’s Centre, and there is a wealthy port there.  A forum had been mentioned but the independent member stated it was important to include young people.

CI McManus agreed with that it was disappointed what had happened in Strathfoyle, adding that no-one wants this negative press for their area.  She confirmed that there was damage to buses and property by young people.  A few files are on-going re offenders and their children.  PSNI don’t want to bring young people through the court system if avoidable.

PSNI spent the previous day looking at Strathfoyle area and the old site in Gransha, owned by the Trust and which is a dangerous site.  The Trust is doing their best in keeping out the young people who are displaced from Strathfoyle.  CI McManus said those involved in ASB were a small number of children who had nothing to do in summer and it was queried what was available to keep young people away from ASB.  
It was confirmed that the criminal aspect could be addressed by PSNI but a long-term solution was required.  There is no easy solution.  CI McManus said it was important that all worked together in partnership for an eventual solution. 

An elected member thanked CI McManus and said it was important to nip it in the bud.

CI McManus informed members that there was a small amount of money that they hoped to use for young people in the Strathfoyle area that would be used to promote conscious citizenship, a Q&A Session with young people, and the possibility of the pitch being made available.  The young people are approximately aged 15, therefore the ASB could go on a couple of years; the risk needs mitigated with all partners being involved in meetings.
Lack of Policing/Resources – an independent member referred to the letter sent to the Chief Constable re resources and said he was happy for this to be sent onto PSNI. 
Members were advised that the first Waterside Safety Forum took place since Covid.  It was mentioned at the forum that due to changes in personnel something needed to be done with regard to the lack of engagement in the Waterside.  Whilst it is known that a lot of communities do not want Police in the community it is about having some sort of plan with community groups inviting PSNI into the community. Caw/Nelson community hope to have a day in October and the independent representative stated she would like PSNI to have a stall at the event.
An elected member referred to the above and was also concerned about NH Policing and lack of engagement in communities.  Communities are not seeing policing in communities or engaging with the youth on the ground.  A lot of work is required to promote better communication and the need to get back to community policing.


	DSPCSP 36/23
	PCSP Manager’s Report (June 2023)
The PCSP Manager took members through a few highlights of the report as follows:

Action Plan 2023/24 – total allocation for Derry and Strabane PCSP £453,996.
Facebook Page – members encouraged to like/follow/share PCSP FB page.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – partnerships established with -
· CSP in Dublin North Inner City, Waterford, and Longford
· SH Limerick - operational by end of year

· SH Sligo – representatives from Sligo HSE and AGS to attend October Support Hub meeting.
Recruitment of Independent Members – recruitment campaign launched on 01/09/23 with closing date on 13/10/23.  Shortlisting and interviews to take place in December 2023.  Current members need to reapply.  Four members have been selected to sit on the recruitment panel with training to take place in October.  In line with legislation current PCSP Independent members will remain in post until 31/05/24.

Training for PCSP Chair & V/Chair – training is to take place on Wednesday 29th November 2023 from 6pm to 8pm at Mid Ulster Council Offices, 50 Ballyronan Road, Magherafelt.  Chair and Vice Chair to confirm attendance with PCSP Manager.
PCSP Chair & Vice Chair
Conflict of Interest – members were reminded that these forms need to be completed annually.  Reminder to be issued to members requesting that they return completed forms.

PCSP Manager

Small Project Support Allocation - Reallocation of Funding – report was presented in June 2023 which showed allocations across the Council area.  Members were advised that there were under-allocations in Derg DEA (£2,825.60) and Foyleside DEA (£5,095.40).  In addition, members were informed that two groups who had been offered funding had declined the awards (total 11,111.86).  This means that the un-allocated amount is £19,032.86.  The PCSP Manager recommended that this amount is used to reduce the funding deficit in relation to the Community Safety Wardens and CCTV.
Initially this was proposed by Mr Thomas Conway (as long as it was within the remit) and seconded by Mrs Mary Casey.  (This proposal by Mr Conway was later retracted throughout the meeting).
Campaigns/Initiatives – Community Safety Wardens dealt with 1019 referrals and 7,000 hotspot patrols since April 2023.  Funding has been secured from a number of external funders, however there is a deficit of £104,000 for the CSW Scheme.
RAPID Drugs Bins – 21 drugs bins are located across the city and district with locations listed within the report.  PCSP staff are liaising with Translink with a view to having a drugs bin installed at their depots, however this has not yet been agreed. In 2022/23, almost 25,000 tablets were removed from the bins.
Manchester United Foundation - PCSP is part of the steering group for the Street Reds Project.  Community delivery on the programme is due to start in October/November in Caw and Shantallow areas.

Safer Homes Scheme/Home Security Equipment – 115 homes were provided with home safety equipment since April 2023.  Members were reminded to contact PCSP to refer members of the public for home safety checks. 

Domestic Abuse – PCSP Chair, Sandra Duffy is due to speak at a conference organised by La Dolce Vita Project in the Verbal Arts Centre on 04/10/23.
Neighbourhood Watch – 42 Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) Schemes cover approximately 3,500 homes.  Meetings with NHW Co-ordinators will be held in October 2023.
CCTV – 95 CCTV cameras are installed and monitored 24/7.  Council approved a Tender Report in January for the new contract which includes existing cameras to be upgraded.  There is great value in CCTV and what it brings to the City and district.  Between April 2022 and March 2023, CCTV has dealt with 578 missing persons, 170 attempted suicides and 378 suicide welfare concerns.  Funding of £25,000 was provided by The Executive Office and funding from PSNI has unfortunately been withdrawn.
Road Safety/SIDs – 8 SIDS were bought, 2 have been damaged, and 2 are being repaired.  Members can submit requests which will be added to the list for deployment.
Bikesafe Workshop – workshop held in St Columb’s Park House on 02/06/23.  
Life After – Road Safety Event to be held in Guildhall on 18/11/23 for Road Safety Week.

New Driver NI – PCSP supported the design and print of new guide which gives valuable information to new drivers.

PCSP Policing Committee Meetings – previous meeting was on 25/07/23 and the next meeting is on 24/10/23 where the District Commander will present PSNI’s report.  The October meeting may be held in Council Chambers (at request of members) if there is approx. 15 members.  Members are to confirm if they are attending in person to confirm booking.  
PCSP Members
Support Hub – the next meeting is due to take place on 03/10/23.
Inspection of Community Safety and Local Policing Arrangements for NI – As part of this inspection, the PCSP Chair and V/Chair met with Dr Claire Feehan, Inspector of CJI in July 2023. A draft report will be available in December 2023.

Community Safety Forums/Interagency Meetings –meetings attended by both PCSP officers and CSW.  There is a CSF in Strathfoyle therefore current issues will fall into that.

Communities in Transition (CIT) Phase 3 – led by The Executive Office (TEO), funding is available until the end of March 2024.  They are keen to meet PCSP members so that if funding becomes available it is used appropriately.  A Webex meeting has been agreed for 17/10/23 at 10am and members are encouraged to attend.  Webex details to be issued to PCSP members.

PCSP Admin 
The Chair thanked the PCSP Manager for the report and said a lot of good work was ongoing within PCSP.  Members were encouraged to attend CIT Phase 3 Webex meeting on 17/10/23.

	
	Questions/Issues Raised re PCSP Manager’s Report

PCSP Funded Projects – an independent member mentioned a photo call he attended (as V/Chair) in the Chair’s absence in Fox Lodge Cricket Club.  Whilst PCSP funded the project he was not sure it resonated with the people there.  He said if PCSP were funding projects then PCSP should get something back in return to promote PCSP.  He suggested a flyer to be displayed to explain who PCSP are, what we do, along with the funding provided to the project/group.  He said one person in the organisation may know who PCSP are but not the rest.
The Chair said she attended events/projects and information was shared on social media to show what PCSP does.  She agreed that a flyer could possibly be designed for display purposes.
An elected member said he was not sure that a flyer/leaflet was the way to go.  Social media was important to share information and stated this was why PCSP have elected/independent members.  He said that PCSP may be able to improve this positively.
Another elected member said work was required to promote PCSP and the work being carried out.  Whilst photo shoots are commendable it is important for community police to get out and support activities being funded.  Social media is a great avenue to promote PCSP.
CIT Phase 3 Meeting 17/10/23 – elected member said he would be happy to attend as representative of the Moor and PCSP.

Small Project Support - Reallocation of Funding – an elected member mentioned the caveat from independent member and stated, if appropriate, he would be supportive.  There would be no point the money sitting there, it would be best to do something positive.
Another elected member agreed that the money should be reallocated. It was heartwarming to see activities communities were doing and that PCSP had funded projects.
The Chair stated a clear proposal on the reallocation of funding was required.  It was proposed that the funding which had not been allocated to groups would now be allocated to the shortfall in CSW and CCTV.  The Chair asked members if they were content with the proposal.
Lengthy discussion took place between members on:
· Perception of funding going to CCTV/CSW from community organisations

· Sense of entitlement/expectation from community organisations

· Obtaining legal advice so there would be no challenge.
· Issue with reallocation through internal process as opposed to process for Small Project Support
· Scoring matrix used for the process for funding projects – query on whether there was a line between funding/not funding a project
· Was there value in putting funding into the community or better value re-allocating the funding?
· Further clarity required on the process 

· How to defend this if a group further down the line became aware? 

· Whether the Solicitor had looked at this and was it watertight?
Due to discussions and some of the issues above, Thomas Conway withdrew his position as proposer, due to the process not being watertight.

The PCSP Manager confirmed that PCSP must fulfil anything they are contractually bound by.  Those on the list had been allocated funding and were in receipt of a Letter of Offer, therefore this had to be honoured.  The other groups on the table who had scored above the threshold had been advised that should funding become available, it would be offered to them however given the current financial position that the PCSP is currently in, the PCSP is not contractually obliged to issue letters of offer to these groups, therefore the recommendation is to use this un-allocated amount of funding to reduce the deficit towards CSW and CCTV funding.
The PCSP Manager confirmed CS wardens have a contract of employment and that we are contractually bound to the CCTV via a public tender process therefore PCSP were obliged to fulfil that. The PCSP Manager stated that projects funded via Small Project Support was part of the PCSP Action Plan funded by the Joint Committee.  She added that she would need to submit a Change Control form requesting the change and the reason for the change to the Joint Committee, but only after the PCSP had agreed they were content to proceed on this basis. 

The PCSP Chair appreciated what everyone had said and stated there was due diligence in and around this, however a decision is required today. Members were informed of the shortfall in funding at the last PCSP meeting.  Had PCSP known of the shortfall prior to allocating funding via Small Project Support, the process could have been suspended.  The Chair informed members that the rest of the groups had not been issued with a Letter of Offer.
The PCSP Manager informed members that the process of assessing Small Project Support involved a panel of officers assessing each application and awarding points based on what response they provided to questions in accordance with a scoring matrix.  All groups who scored over 60% were eligible for funding.  Any groups who scored less than 60% were ineligible for funding.
Legally, PCSP are not contractually obliged to give to other groups but are contractually obliged for CSW/CCTV.
An independent member said there was an issue of good governance and whether there was contractual responsibility or not.  Simply, there is a contractual obligation, therefore the contractual obligation has to be met first.  The re-allocation of monies was therefore proposed by Mrs Mary Casey.

An elected member said she had listened to the detailed discussion on the issue and taking on board the comments made on the view of CSW/CCTV this would benefit the entirety of the district.  Given the circumstances and difficulty with CSW/CCTV the monies should be re-allocated, therefore, on that basis, the proposal was seconded by Emma McGinley.

The proposal of re-allocation of funding to CSW/CCTV:
Proposed by: Mrs Mary Casey

Seconded by: Cllr Emma McGinley

The Chair of PCSP opened it up to the floor and asked if members wanted to comment.
On the points that were made and the fact that the monies would permeate into the community the majority of members were supportive of the proposal.  Two members were not content but would go with the majority.  One member preferred confirmation from the City Solicitor that it was watertight with no legal impediment, it was queried if the City Solicitor was aware of the funding being moved, and was it within the remit of the organisation?
The PCSP Manager confirmed that the City Solicitor looked at both CSW and CCTV contracts and saw sight of the approved Letter of Offer to groups who were above the threshold.  The PCSP Manager stated an email could be sent to the City Solicitor to confirm.

The PCSP Manager informed members that the Action Plan was broken down by category.  Funders are aware that things could occur when a project cannot deliver and the financial guidelines permit monies to be moved.  A new proposal (via a Change Control process) is then sent to DoJ for approval.  The PCSP Manager reiterated that approval of PCSP was required prior to any new proposal being sent to DoJ.

The PCSP Chair confirmed there was enough clarity around the situation to cover PCSP.  A letter/Change of Control Form would be issued to request the re-allocation of monies to fund CSW/CCTV contracts.
PCSP Manager

	DSPCSP 37/23
	Communique Issue 04/2023 – Role and Contribution of Designated Organisations to PCSPs
Members were referred to Pg 2 with details of proposed Workshop on 20/06/23 to explore the designated organisational role.  Designated organisations were encouraged to show engagement in this process.

	DSPCSP 38/23
	Correspondence
Letter from NIPB re CSW/CCTV Funding 2023/24 – members were referred to letter within documentation.


	DSPCSP 39/23
	CSW Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to CSW Monthly Reports for June, July, and August 2023.

	DSPCSP 40/23
	Any Other Business
CI McManus informed members that PSNI were meeting with CIT this afternoon to give their input.  She also confirmed that the bespoke recruitment process for Sergeants within PSNI would be in place at the end of October.  She advised that Hate Crime Awareness week is later in October and that PSNI would be raising awareness and attending events as part of this.  CI McManus confirmed she would link in with members with regard to NH engagement.  

	DSPCSP 41/23
	Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on 24 October 2023.  This will be a Policing Committee Meeting.
The Chair thanked members for their attendance and input at the meeting which ended at approximately 11.30am.  


PCSP Meeting 26/09/23
ACTIONS
	Page 1
	Funding re CSW/CCTV – Members to be informed of response to letter issued to Chief Constable & Chair of Policing. 
	PCSP Manager

	Page 1
	Members to be updated of outcome of meeting on 26//09/23 with ACC & Partners re CCTV.
	PCSP Manager



	Page 4
	Training for PCSP Chair & V/Chair – Training to take place on Wednesday 29th November 2023 from 6pm to 8pm at Mid Ulster Council Offices, 50 Ballyronan Road, Magherafelt.  Chair and Vice Chair to confirm attendance with PCSP Manager
	PCSP Chair & Vice Chair

	Page 4
	Conflict of Interest – Reminder to be issued to members requesting that they return completed forms to the PCSP office.
	PCSP Manager

	Page 4
	PCSP Policing Committee Meeting - 24 October 2023 – PCSP members need to confirm if they are attending in person so that the booking for Council Chambers can be confirmed.  (Minimum of 15 PCSP members required).
	PCSP Members


	Page 6
	CIT Phase 3 – Webex meeting details to be issued for 17/10/23 at 10am.

	PCSP Admin

	Page 8
	Re-allocation of Funding to CSW/CCTV – Change of Control Form to be sent to DOJ requesting the re-allocation of savings from Small Project Support towards the CSW/CCTV schemes.
	PCSP Manager
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